Good Evening, Southwest Family,

This is Dr. Richmond with your weekly updates.

At the Ranch

- -Our winter chorus concert will take place on Tuesday starting at 6:00pm in the SWGHS auditorium.
- -We will have our winter Beta Club Induction Ceremony on Wednesday starting at 6:00pm in the SWGM chorus room.
- -Thursday will mark the half-way mark of the second grading period. Please check parent portal on this day, and any student having a D or F in a course will bring home a paper copy for your review.
- -On Friday our PTSA will celebrate our A and AB honor roll students for the first quarter in the gym during morning arrival.

Athletics

- -There are no games this week. Congratulations to all students who made the wrestling and basketball teams. The Winter Sports Team Parent Meeting will take place tomorrow, December 4, starting at 6:45pm in the SWMS gym.
- -The first contests for our winter teams are as follows: Monday December 11 at home verses Allen Middle for basketball, and also on that same day wrestling will have a match away at Allen Middle. The entire winter sports schedule will be released later this week.

I look forward to seeing your child's smiling face tomorrow morning at Southwest, where we will do the right thing.

Dr. Richmond

Attachments:

<u>messages/attachments/5379b1899220f39875ef004a1577b839/2024 SW Guilford MS Sales %26 Ad Flyer.pdf</u> (397.9 KB)

messages/attachments/e36aa3c056c64e37bc7cd2222cc97acb/Beta_Club_winter_Project.docx_(193.9 KB)